Castlefields Primary School, Castlefields, Bridgnorth, Shropshire WV16 5DQ

1st July 2022
PLATINUM SCHOOL GAMES MARK
We are proud to announce that we are the first
ey ever primary school in East Shropshire to be e
=l awarded a Platinum School Games Mark in recog- RS
.;.;/--zof{, nition of our work in PE and sport. To earn this, we 23 0P

have achieved a Gold Award for 5 consecutive
years. We are proud to offer whole school events such as a mini marathon, fun runs
and a competitive sports week. This year, 100% of our KS2 children have attended at
least 1 sporting competition with over 70% attending at least 2. In KS1, all children
have had the opportunity to attend competitions also. Our Sports Leaders
programme has been successful in delivering intra-house competitions across the
school.

A huge well done and thank you to all of our children for taking part in all of our
competitions and event this year and a huge thank you to all of our parents who have
supported and transported your children to events across the county.

This award reflects the hard work and commitment from everyone and we are
incredibly proud.

Class Photos
Don’t forget that Class photographs can be ordered at liddlepics.gotphoto.co.uk
(Password cas22) The cut-off date for ordering is Sunday 3rd July.

School Dinner Money/ParentPay Invoices

Please can you ensure that all dinner monies and invoices (eg Wrap/Breakfast Club
etc) are paid up to date by the end of the term. If this causes any problems, please
contact the office. Thank you.

School Dinner Prices

We have been advised by Caterlink that from September the new price for a school
meal will be £2.30 for children in KS2 (unless in receipt of Free School Meals).
Please can we remind you that dinners need to be paid for on the day or by the end
of each week. Thank you.



Y5 OWS taster day

Year 5 had a great afternoon at OWS on Monday,
having a taster of Secondary school life.

Sports News

Well done to our year 3 and 4 tennis teams, who competed
at the Bridgnorth Tennis Competition on Tuesday!

Well done to our year 5 and 6 cricket teams, who competed
at the Bridgnorth Cricket competition on Thursday too!

We are pleased to announce that the winner of the Sports ==
Day Raffle was Dillon H in Year 6. The total amount raised
from the raffle and refreshments was £273.37.

Thank you to everybody for their support.

Year 1 Visit to Shropshire Hills Discovery

Year 1 had a fabulous day on a ‘sound’ walk, making musical instruments out of
natural materials. All the children behaved wonderfully and were polite.

Next Week
Year 6 Transition Days BES Monday/Tuesday and OWS Tuesday.



